
MEETING MINUTES
ALBANY CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Tuesday, May 7th, 2024.  6:30 pm
Members present: Kevin Tilton, Cort Hansen, Sean Wadsworth, Mike Steward, and Jacob MacKenzie, alternate.  Absent and excused: Cathy Ryan.  Public: Tim Nolan, Forest Land Improvement.
With Cathy absent, Kevin had volunteered to chair the meeting.  Kevin called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm and went directly to the scheduled appointments. Tim Nolan spoke and reviewed the completed timber harvest on Bald Hill Road. He said that an excavator will be brought in shortly to clean up and restore the timber landing and he asked about what the commission would like him to do, either seed and close off the landing site, or create space for a parking area.  He said that seeding the harvest site with over 1.2m black birch seeds had been done in late February.  He did not seed any of the skid roads with birch seed with idea that future harvests on the site would likely use the former skid roads again. He said that the sale went well and the price for the salvage oak at $417/thousand was a higher price than he expected and had netted slightly over $37K for the town.  Cort suggested that the commission discuss the options on the landing site before Tim left the meeting and a discussion was had on that topic.  It was agreed that the landing site should be seeded and the barrier log restored.  Should a trailhead parking site be needed in the future the landing site could be re-opened.  Before Tim left the meeting he mentioned work on the updated timber management plan that would be his next assignment for the town.  He asked if there were any questions or suggestions to let him know.

Kevin brought up the request from Heidi Belle-Isle for use of the Town Forest for a school field education trip on May 14th.  She has requested that the school be permitted to drive a vehicle behind the FS gate in order to bring supplies for the program. Sean asked about insurance coverage and Kevin felt that the school district coverage certainly was in effect for the field trip and a COI would not be necessary. Kevin said that she has already received approval from the FS.  With no other discussion on the request Kevin asked for a motion to approve the request. Sean made a motion to approve and with a second from Mike, and with a vote the motion to approve was passed 5-0.  
Under new business, Kevin asked for questions or comments on the minutes for the 4/2/24 meeting.  With no comments or questions, Mike made a motion to approve those minutes and with a second from Kevin the motion to approve the minutes of the 4/2/24 meeting was passed 5-0.
A short discussion was had acknowledging the reappointment of Cathy and Cort to the commission by the Albany BOS.  Cort said they both needed to be sworn in to make it official. 

A discussion on the volunteer spring trail work day scheduled for Saturday, May 18th at 9:00 am.  Kevin indicated that he would be unavailable on that date. Mike and Kevin listed some of the project details and said that there was an unusual amount of blowdown and debris this year.  Mike also said that the bridge washed out on the Davis Farm Trail and that relocation was being planned to remove the need for the bridge.  The relocation would only require the moving for the trail junction a few feet from its’ present location. The old bridge could be used in another location.
Mike explained that initial work has been done on a trail that spurs off the Uphill Both Way Trail on the south side of the Kancamagus Highway.  He said that flagging work has been done on the trail and that members should walk the trail to review the layout before the USVLT was contacted for their approval.  He indicated that there would be a need for several small low bridges across seasonal streams.
Kevin said that Tim Nolan had previously quoted a price to update the Forest Management Plan as required by the easement holder, the USVLT.  The price was between $4-5K.
Kevin noted that the lock that was reported as missing on the forest service gate behind the Saco District office was the forest service’s key lock and not the combination lock.  He said that there has been a discussion at the Forest Service about setting up a Special Use Permit (SUP) between the town and the forest service over the use of the road into the field area.  It was thought the SUP would be the best way to make official the use of the access road into the field.  Kevin said that there would likely be a small annual fee associated with the SUP and that cost could potentially be covered by the farmers.
With no further business and with no other public comment, Kevin made a motion to adjourn and with a second from Mike the motion was approved 5-0 and the meeting adjourned at 6:58 pm.

The next meeting date will be 6/4/24.

Cort Hansen, Conservation Commission Secretary.
